



Tomah Youth Hockey Board Meeting

Location: Pizones

When: 04/13/2025

Time: 6:00 p.m.

Members present: Tommy Sayer, Jay Greeno, Derek Nofsinger, Brian Dettle, Steve Ravenscroft, Gina Noth, Beau Oliver, Nate Niceswanger, Luke Haun, Justin King, and Todd Chapman, Members absent: Andy Steele and Kenny Helgersen

STANDARD AGENDA ITEMS

1. Review/Approve Minutes- Dettle 1st, Nofsinger 2nd, all in favor - approved.
2. Treasurer's Report- Report sent via email by King. City of Tomah requesting payment for locker room expansion. Still awaiting communication with SYH on final payments of team parties and tournament fees. Dettle 1st, Haun 2nd, all in favor -approved.
3. Facilities- Zamboni pit looked at and needs repairs. John Kratche will put together a proposal for repairs. Haun will look at getting steel plates for ice removal night. Float is affecting wash water during resurfacing. Float will be looked at in case it is cracked. Battery set up still being reviewed with manufacturer. Puck purchases and distribution will be reviewed this summer to come up with solution for low puck volumes for practices.
4. WAHA & Director of Hockey- Nothing to report.
5. Equipment- Nothing to report.
6. Concessions- Square payment upgrade still being worked on. 7RFS was invoiced for concessions that they used up during their spring show. Chapman will research ideas for replacing shelving that microwaves sit on after the glass was broken.
7. Fundraising- Andres fund application has been sent out. Chapman will submit.
8. Tournaments- Nothing to report.
9. Scheduler- Nothing to report.
10. Historical- Nothing to report.
11. Long range planning / recruitment- Parade involvement and foam puck discussion will take place in May. Need to set date for LTPH this fall.
12. TNT/Girls Program- 3 on 3 tournament a success. Discussion on the future of co-op will take place due to lack of commitment from other associations.
13. Titan Co-Op- Meeting took place. Titans co-op and TNT will not be receiving reciprocal ice time from SYH for the summer ice schedule in Sparta. Lack of communication was discussed as we would have been interested in renting ice time.
14. Jr. team- Discussion on upcoming season will take place.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Review 2025 Board Election Results: Ballots are in and the following have been elected to the board: Greeno, Nofsinger, Oliver, Matt King, Jesse Roush, and Lisa King. Thank you for those that ran for the board and the

membership for voting. Reorganization meeting will take place at May meeting. Greeno thanked King, Steele, and Chapman for serving on board.

2. Discuss Plans for TYH Summer Concert: Concert and bean bag tournament planned 06/14 at the ice center. Final pricing yet to be determined. Taphouse will sponsor food. Pat Waters Band and Drive have been booked. Greeno to discuss bean bags in the old hockey rink with City

3. Discuss Plans for Downtown Thursday Night Booth: 07/17 date has been confirmed. Will need some volunteers to hand out popsicles. Jesse and Kristi Roush will head organization of this.

4. Set Date for Final Equipment Turn in Session: 05/07 from 6:30-7:30 after the Blue Devil development camp.

5. Any other business properly brought forth: Nothing brought forth.

Old Business

1. Crossbar website transition: Meeting will take place 04/24 at 6:30 at the ice center to discuss who and what still needs to be done.

Meeting adjournment: Motion made to adjourn. Nofsinger 1st, Dettle 2nd, all in favor - approved.

Next Meeting: May 4th @ 6:00 PM Pizones